PBC
Oxnard College 

Planning and Budgeting Council 
January 21 , 2009

2:00 Verizon Conference Room
DRAFT MINUTES

Present: Debra Cronin,  John al-Amin, Carolyn Inouye,  Floyd Martin, Jennifer Dominy, Gwen Lewis-Huddleston, Jenny Redding,  Andrew Cawelti, Marie Butler, Richard Duran, Jaime Casillas, Ana Marie Valle, Linda Faasua, P. Scott Corbett
The meeting began at 2:04 pm.
The minutes were reviewed and passed as amended.
John al-Amin opened the meeting with a brief explanation of the nature of the budget challenges that lay ahead.  The District is being asked to take a reduction which might result in as much as a $1.8 million reduction to the General Fund program here on campus. Next year’s budget will include significant cuts across the board including personnel to be discussed later. The Deans have been asked to review each of their budgets.  
Richard Duran distributed the “Budget Development Considerations for “FY 2009/2010” handout.  He then began to discuss the process we are engaged in of developing three budgets for three different levels of budget cuts – 3%, 5% and 7%.  President Duran emphasized the number one priority is to save positions.  A reduction in force will be the last resort.   There are Non-General Funds that we can take advantage of such as Title V and STEM Grant to support the costs of the campus.  From there the committee began to discuss the basic principles of the budget cuts.  
The committee discussed what could be done in preparation by preplanning courses.  Productivity is part of the resource allocation model and we are being compared to the campuses.  What will change is that we will be compared against our own goal, and if we fail to reach our goals, our budget will be reduced.  The Deans want to protect the core classes that support the certificated and degree programs.  A suggestion was made to offer smaller classes during the first semester.  

Andrew Cawelti asked how much could be saved by cutting the summer schedule.  

Jaime Casillas expressed his concerns that Student Services and Maintenance & Operations are taking a disproportionate hit. These services are needed. 

The difficult situation will be in determining how to make the decision on which positions to eliminate.  If someone leaves a position, that position will be left vacant.  We will need to identify core programs and services in Instruction, Student Services, and Business Services.   

There was a healthy discussion of the need to preserve and protect the college’s schedule and the core academic mission of the school.  It was noted that all three major elements of the college – Instruction, Student Services, and Administrative Services were in the process of defining their core functions and looking at how to achieve savings and cost reductions.  How the core mission of the instructional operation of the college and or a sense of the core courses was going to be determined was discussed and it was noted that currently the Deans were working with their department chairs on coming to some understanding of this.  Marie Butler said determining need is subjective; asked for a definition of the criteria for determining “core,” and questioned the accuracy of the data being produced as she was trying to understand and see the transparency.  
Ana Valle suggested utilizing the PEPC and program review process. Other suggestions such as coordinating textbooks adoptions or on-line text services were made.

There are multiple groups evaluating services and trying to make sure functions and processes are standardized.  Dr. Duran encouraged ideas and suggestions be forwarded to him.
The committee eventually approved the criteria of budget development as discussed and as seen in the attached document.  

The budget forms scheduled for February 10th and 11th were mentioned and there was a general call for the committee to feel free to offer its suggestions (and to solicit from their constituencies) for revenue saving measures.
Meeting adjourned at 4:10 pm
